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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:-01404 831080  e mail:-clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk   www.shuteparishcouncil.org.uk
  

The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting Shute Parish Council to be held at St Michaels church, Shute on Wednesday April 19th 2023 starting at 7.30pm, the Annual Assembly of the Parish meeting to started immediately after the Parish Council meeting.                                                                                                       . The following matters were be discussed.

Those present:- Councillors Angela Choake, Mike James, David Plowman, Cliff Scrase, Ella Sweetland (Chair).  Carol Miltenburg (Clerk). One member of the public attended – Alison Scrase.


										Actions by   
	
1 Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Richard Orsman, Mary Thomas and Martin Williams.  
No declarations of interests were made in items in this meeting.  

	
Accepted

	
2   The minutes of the meeting of March 3rd 2023 were accepted and signed by the Chair.

	
Accepted

	
3   Matters arising from previous minutes.  
The members liked the new format of the minutes 

	

	1) 
2) 4   Public Forum.  
3) Alison Scrase spoke to the members about her concerns over the lack of high speed broadband coverage.  It seems Connect South West and Jurassic are not likely to come here in the foreseeable future.   The members felt that this was something the Council should take forward and write to Gigaclear, Connecting Somerset, Offcom, BT, our MP etc.

	

Clerk to liaise with Mrs Scrase.

	4) 
5) 5   Reports from Councillors, Police etc  
6) A report was given on the recent St Michaels PCC meeting.  There  will a a walk from Whitford Chapel to St Michaels on Rogation Sunday (May 14th).  
7) The Quinquennial Report will be done in the coming year.  Clerk to notify Church Warden to include the graveyard perimeter will in the report and to notify EDDC.  
8) Cllr Plowman reported that Whitford Hall had applied for but had been turned down for a partial grant to replace the roof,
9) Cllr Scrase reported that he has walked all the parishes footpaths.  In all 18 faults were reported to DCC and all have been repaired.
EDDC may now be accepting new orders for Dog Poo bins. Clerk to enquire.

	




Clerk







Clerk

	
6   Finance. 
Payments to be made ICCM £95.00 subscription,  DALC £178.70 subscription, St Michaels Church £56.00 hire fee.  Payments received – EDDC £2400.00 precept. The bank statements were available for viewing.

	

Approved

	
7  Shute school.  
Clerk to arrange meeting with the School head for some time in the summer term.
Burial Ground 
The depth of the archway was discussed.  It was felt 2ft to 2ft 6” would be suitable. Clerk to liaise.

	

Clerk


Clerk


	
8 Highway matters – 
Seaton Junction speed limit Cllr Scrase reported that he has been chasing our DCC Highways officer to try to get the speed limit reduced in Seaton Junction.
Bus stops – Clerk to contact Stagecoach to try to get a stop on their new Exeter service placed at Seaton Junction.  There was historically a pick up point adjacent to the Shute Arms / Station. Also to ask about a stop near Park View.
Report damage to Shute Pillars to EDDC.
A35 meeting – the members would like to streetlights near Deep Cut shaded to reduce to glare. Clerk to contact new route officer to arrange meeting.


	

Cllr Scrase / Clerk

Clerk



Clerk
Clerk

	
9  Planning.   
23/0671/FUL - Colcombe Wood  Colyton EX24 6DR Demolition of existing two storey extension to east elevation and erection of new two storey extension.
23/0312/AGR - Frontfish UK Ltd  Colyton Devon EX24 6SP Proposed open fronted agricultural barn.

	

No objections


No objections

	
10  Emergency Plan etc
Whitford Bridge – the works replacing the crash barrier at the bridge have been extended.  
Emergency alert  - the members were alerted to national test.
Devon Community Resilience Forum day – the members were notified about this.

	





	
11  Correspondence.  Notice of uncontested election  - this was shown to the members. 
Hedgehog signs.  After a request from a resident it was agreed to purchase a number of ‘Beware Hedgehogs crossing’ signs.  Clerk to purchase.

	


Clerk




	
12  Any Other Business. Coronation coins / memento – the Council would like to purchase a suitable souvenir for the children of the parish.  Members to liaise with suitable suggestions.

	
All members

	
Date, place & time of next meeting:- May 17th, 2023 at Whitford 
Hall starting at 7.30pm.  The First Meeting of the Council.  

	


 
The meeting ended at 9.24pm

The Annual Parish Assembly was held the Chair gave a brief summary of the work undertaken by the Council and thanked the members (past and present) for attending.  She thanked Cllr Choake who is standing down for all her efforts.

The meeting ended at 9.30pm

pg. 2

image1.jpeg
-
SHUTE PARISH COUNCIL

COMPRISING HAMPTON, SEATON JUNCTION, SHUTE, UMBORNE AND WHITFORD





